
  

 
 

January 27, 2020 

 

Dear school community members: 

 

Re: Wuhan novel coronavirus (2019-nCoV) 

 

As you will likely know, on January 25, 2020, Ontario identified its first presumptive 

confirmed case for the Wuhan novel coronavirus (2019-nCoV). Today, January 27, 

2020, Ontario has confirmed that the wife of the first case has tested positive for the 

virus at Ontario's public health laboratory. 

The health and well-being of Ontarians, including and especially our students and 

school staff, is Ontario’s top priority. Students, parents and school communities should 

rest assured that the province is working together in close cooperation with its partners 

in both the education and health care sectors to ensure the continued safety and well-

being of students and staff. 

These presumptive confirmed cases was not unexpected and the health system’s 

response has ensured that the risk to the general public from these cases has been 

minimized. The first  patient was promptly identified prior to transport to the local 

hospital, health care workers wore appropriate personal protective equipment, and the 

patient was immediately placed in isolation, where they have remained. The second 

case has been in self-isolation since arriving in Toronto. These presumptive positive 

cases do not change the overall risk to Ontario, which is still considered low.   

While this issue continues to emerge, we anticipate in the coming weeks that there may 

be additional cases identified in Ontario, other parts of Canada, and other countries who 

have individuals with travel history to the impacted area or other significant 

epidemiological links. 

 

 

 



 

 



 

More Information can be found on the following websites: 

Ontario Ministry of Health: 

www.ontario.ca/coronavirus  

 

Find your Local Public Health Unit: 

http://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/common/system/services/phu/locations.aspx  
 
Public Health Agency of Canada: 
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-

http://www.ontario.ca/coronavirus
http://www.ontario.ca/coronavirus
http://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/common/system/services/phu/locations.aspx
http://www.health.gov.on.ca/en/common/system/services/phu/locations.aspx
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection.html
https://www.canada.ca/en/public-health/services/diseases/2019-novel-coronavirus-infection.html
https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/advisories/pneumonia-china
https://travel.gc.ca/travelling/advisories/pneumonia-china

